

## **A5 Safety Concerns - invitation**

Many residents, for a long time, have aired concerns about the speed of traffic through Fosters Booth on the A5, and therefore the worry about safety.

The issue was raised with Andrea Leadsom our MP, and she kindly wrote to a Director at National Highways to ask what advice and help they could offer to calm the traffic.

The response from National Highways was thorough and part explanatory. It came with an offer for representatives from National Highways to come along to a Parish Council meeting, so all those attending can hear 'from the horse's mouth' exactly what they have to say.

Here is the paragraph from the letter to Andrea "We'd be happy to speak in more detail with the Parish Council, if they'd find this helpful, so that they can fully understand the background and constraints we operate within".

So, a date for your diary – Thursday June 13<sup>th</sup> at 7.00 p.m. prompt in Pattishall Parish Small Hall. This is open to all residents from Pattishall & Cold Higham Parishes to attend.

This will be followed by Pattishall Parish Council meeting but will start with the talk from National Highways.

The Parish Council team look forward to seeing you then.

Thank you.